

Neath Port Talbot County Borough Council Cyngor Bwrdeistref Sirol Castell-nedd Port Talbot

CATWG PRIMARY SCHOOL YSGOL GYNRADD CATWG

Dear Parent/Carer

I hope you have all been enjoying the (mostly) lovely weather.

Since we have yet to be issued with updated operational guidance, we have decided to keep arrangements generally the same for the start of the new school year in September. The only exception is the pick-up time for Reception and Year 1 – see below. Arrangements will be kept under regular review.

1. REMINDERS

- Children can arrive in school between 8.35 and 8.50am.
- Everyone will <u>enter</u> the premises via the gate closest to the school crossing patrol.
- Nursery, Reception and Years 1-3 will <u>leave</u> using the path behind the demountable buildings.
- Years 4-6 will **leave** via the gate nearest the school crossing patrol.
- End of the day pick up times:

Nursery pupils 11.30amReception – Y6 3.20pm

Nursery to Y3 pupils will continue to be met and dismissed by staff at the green gate.

2. BREAKFAST CLUB

Breakfast Club can only be used if a place has been booked, as capacity is limited. Places requested have now been allocated, and parents have been informed. If you require a Breakfast Club place at any time throughout the year, please email catwg@npt.school to check availability.

Entry is strictly between 8.10 and 8.25am, late entry will not be permitted. Those using Breakfast Club must <u>enter</u> and <u>leave</u> via the path behind the demountable buildings, this is because staff vehicles are being driven on to the yard until 8.30am.

3. KEEPING SAFE

We ask that adults continue to wear face coverings on school grounds, and continue to keep an appropriate distance from others.

At the moment parents/carers will not be permitted to enter school buildings.

4. POSITIVE COVID CASES

We are expecting a change to the way we manage reported positive Covid cases. Once I have confirmation of the new protocol, I'll update you.

If you have any concerns or queries, please don't hesitate to contact me on the email below.

Regards

Carol Bassett Headteacher

e-mail: catwg@npt.school